Liberal Studies Committee Minutes

September 18, 2003

1st Floor Gordon Hall

3:15 pm

Present: M Sadler, F. Slack, M. Swinker, E, Mannikka, Y. Asamoah, C. Young, C. Zoni,

L. Feldman, B.G. Wilson
Guest: A. Temes

Excused: T. Warman, R. Rearick
Action:
Minutes from 9/11/03 meeting approved on a Feldman/Mannikka motion.
On a Young/Feldman motion approved LS portion of the BA International Studies/Political Science program with the following minor revisions: minimum LS credits add up to 50 instead of 49; that changes Free Electives to 31-37; and added in the footnotes.  The revised copy will be sent to Steve Jackson for review before forwarding to UWUCC.
Tabled action on Heroes: More than Just a Sandwich until the revised version can be reviewed by the LSC. It became apparent during the meeting that most members had copies of the original version. The following concerns relate to the version that was reviewed:
(1) syllabus needs to be in the approved UWUCC format, (2) recommend behavioral course objectives, (3)  is the book/movie with a very similar title being considered as a resource for the course, (4) consider that the title “mission statement” for the one assignment might not elicit the depth of thinking you are expecting from students, (5) consider that the Mr. Rodgers Tribute program might be appropriate to include as a course resource, (6) use of the word “hero” for female figures, (7) recommend that class participation expectations be articulated for students and that some system for assessing participation is in place, and (8) the proposers are asking that enrollment be held to 40 for this team-taught course; from a resource utilization perspective, this creates a problem related to fair treatment for all who teach synthesis and are expected to have at least 25/section and the need for an expected number of synthesis seats generated from each college.  The model requested by the proposers reduces possible seats by 10; therefore the proposers will be asked to consider an enrollment of 50. If adjoining rooms are requested, students could be divided into discrete sections for student presentations. 
Acknowledged a memo from the Communications Media department that COMM 201 Internet and Multimedia and all of it’s associated cross listed departments, will be added to the list of approved production courses for students majoring in Communications Media.  The course will remain on the list of Liberal Studies Electives; however Communication Media students will not be permitted to use this course or any of the cross-listed equivalents as a LS Elective. 

Reminder about the upcoming conferences in AGLS in Charlotte, NC
Distributed a draft of questions from the on the Middle States General Ed committee for review and feedback.  Input can be emailed to msadler by Monday at 4 pm. 
Adjourned 4:20 pm.
